CITY OF HOMER

HOMER, ALASKA

RESOLUTION 85-79

A RESOLUTION SUPPORTING KENAI PENINSULA COMMUNITY COLLEGE, HOMER BRANCH, ACQUISITION OF THE FORMER HOMER POSTAL FACILITY.

WHEREAS, the Homer Branch of the Kenai Peninsula Community College has become an active, vital part of the Homer community providing the only opportunity for post secondary education on the southern Kenai Peninsula; and

WHEREAS, the Homer branch office has operated from donated administrative and academic space for two years; and

WHEREAS, the private sector donated space is terminated to make way for hotel convention and meeting room space; and

WHEREAS, acquisition of the former postal facility on Pioneer Avenue is a major University of Alaska priority for legislative funding FY86/87.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Homer City Council fully supports acquisition of the former postal facility for use as the Homer Branch, Kenai Peninsula Community College administrative and learning center facility.

DATED this /4/L day of October, 1985 at Homer, Alaska.

CITY OF HOMER

Wayne Kessler, Mayor

ATTEST:

Kathleen Corriveau, City Clerk